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Jerry is preparing to make the first cut on an 8” dimeter dead aspen protruding into Elis trail.
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This is the “after” picture showing where three cuts were made to remove these aspen branches that were protruding head-high into Elis trail. The lower branch is about 6” in diameter.
[image: ]
Byron is cutting a 7” diameter dead fir whose top was suspended about waist high across Osha Loop trail.
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This huge porcupine type dead tree was completely blocking Osha Loop trail just below the point where the trail makes a 180-degree switchback that routes the trail back downhill slightly beyond the top of the tree to the left of the photo. After some analysis, the crew determined that it would be simpler and much less work to simply move the switchback downhill a short distance and re-route the trail below the fallen tree.
[image: ]
[bookmark: _GoBack]Byron is doing some finish work on the short sustainable re-route built below the large fallen tree in the previous photo.
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Bob and Jerry are getting ready to work on the first of two cuts needed to remove this 11” diameter fallen fir from Osha Loop trail.
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Jerry uses the cant hook to move this fallen tree off the trail to the right of the photo. No cuts were needed.
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Jim and Jerry discuss the best way to remove this large double-top fallen tree from Osha Loop. After all the limbing was done, three cuts were needed to clear it from the trail. A very steep and hazardous walk-around was developing uphill around the tree.
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This dead fir tree had fallen over the trail and was completely blocking it. A walk-around had developed around the top of the tree to the left. The original trail is located roughly in the middle center of the photo. Since the trail was very straight and level in this location the crew choose to remove the tree and restore the original tread. The walk-around was covered with slash and other debris.




[image: ]
This photo was taken last month. This huge low hang-up tree on Osha Loop has been here for many years. The first photo of this tree in FOSM files was taken in May,2013. All but tall people can pass under it easily and a walk-around that goes around the stump end uphill is suitable for livestock. Since only hand tools can be used to remove it due to its wilderness location, doing so would be a long, dangerous job. It is quite stable, so crews have been content to give nature time to get it closer to the ground before removal attempts are made. Hikers do not need to report this tree unless it has moved much closer to the ground.
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